Faculty Salary and Budget Committee

Minutes of Friday, September 17, 2010
PRESENT: 
Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Doug Busman, Pat Bravender, Marinus DeBruine, Gregg Dimkoff, Gretchen Galbraith, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Nikki Grinstead,  Robert Hollister, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Paul Stephenson, Patrick Thorpe, Xandra Xu

ABSENT:
 Zach Kurmas
1. The meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm

2. The Minutes from April 16, 2010 were reviewed and approved

The Minutes from September 10, 2010 were reviewed and approved as amended. 

3. Announcements 
The Chair reported that she plans to move future announcements to the end of the meeting. 
    
4. There was discussion on leadership transition should occur on FSBC. The Chair reported that she compiled a list of standard responsibilities that she has been charged with as current FSBC Chair, and noted that one of the FSBC Chair duties is to serve on the university benefits committee, which consists of two representatives from each constituent group on campus.   It was noted that prior to both the Chair and Vice Chair/Chair-elect serving on the university benefits committee, approval would be required from the Faculty Senate. Although some believed a member from the faculty senate should serve as a member on the university benefits committee. 
Further discussion ensued on whether there should be Chair-elect who automatically would become Chair, whether there should be a Vice-Chair who then becomes the Chair-elect, or a combination of these.  
By Consensus, it was agreed that a formal process does not need to be established to accomplish a smooth transition, which can be achieved by informal means amongst the committee members. 

5. The Committee was reminded that Provost Davis and Vice President Bachmeier will attend the October 1, 2010 meeting.   Questions committee members would like addressed by either the Provost or Vice President for Finance and Administration should be sent to Chair Robbins. 

A specific request was made to have Jeff Musser bring the powerpoint material he usually presents in hard copy instead of presenting the material from the projector. 


6. Budget development procedures were distributed so committee members can become familiar with the various processes involved while the university budget is being established. 
The State appropriations are not known at this time.

7. Material was distributed showing cumulative changes the Annual Salary Adjustment from the past 6 years. The Chair will make changes to the document as recommended at this meeting. 
8. The meeting adjourned at 1:29pm
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